
Chief’s Report February 2022 

-Engine 342 is back from the shop and it turns out the repair for the exhaust leak was at the turbo and 

the repair helped restore a significant amount of power.   

-The new Ram 1500 is in service and looks good.  TJ, Amy, Tom, and Dee all contributed to getting it fully 

dressed and ready for service.  We still plan on purchasing a topper and bed drawers for it. 

-I’m in Paramedic school, full-time until July, then I’ll be doing clinical rotations for the next four to six 

months. I passed my first exam!  YAY! 

-Utility 366 was sold for $1200.  We are going to have to wait until spring to sell Engine 349, given its 

challenges in starting in cold weather. 

-Engine 341 was hit on 285 during a storm earlier this month.  The damage is fairly minor, and I’ve 

contacted SVI for an estimate.  The insurance carrier for the vehicle that struck the truck has been in 

contact with our carrier. 

-We have scheduled the Awards Celebration for April 9 at Geneva Glen.  Please save the date. 

14 Calls for January:  

1 Assist invalid 
1  Dispatch/Cancel en route 
1 Electrical  
3 EMS excluding vehicle with injury 
1 Good intent 
2 MVA with injuries 
4 MVA with no injuries 
1 no incident found on arrival  

 
30  Calls to date for 2022 

 


